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	Metro and MWD Programs Celebrate Black History Month 

All are invited to a month-long roster of events sponsored by employee organizations celebrating Black History Month here at Metro and at the Metropolitan Water District (MWD). In keeping with the theme “Investing in Our Future,” the African American Employee Association (AAEA) program includes presentations by historian Dr. Kenneth Brown on February 9, 2012; author Dr. Rosie Mulligan on February 15, 2012; preservationist Liz Chow on the Baldwin Hills Preservation Project on February 22, 2012; and James Woodson, Metro Operations Superintendent, on February 28, 2012. A special feature presentation of the Academy Award-nominated film “The Help” will be screened at the MWD building in two parts this Thursday and Friday at 11:45 a.m. each day. Of note, the Black Employees Association (BEA) plans a reception for the Ribet Academy art students on February 24, 2012 and the Poet’s Corner on February 27, 2012. It’s a wrap on February 29, 2012 with the BEA’s popular African Marketplace at 10:30 a.m. and lunch with the AAEA at the Metro Café. Please click here to view the BEA event calendar and click here to view the AAEA event calendar.
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/120206_BEA_Calendar.PDF
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/120203_AAEA_calendar.pdf
Beverly Hills Weekly Article on Subway Report
This morning, a Beverly Hills Weekly reporter asked Media Relations staff for a comment on the Exponent hazard assessment study for the subway extension commissioned by the City of Beverly Hills. Staff noted that the report was posted on the Beverly Hills Courier website on Friday, February 3, 2012. As a result, our consultants have not fully reviewed the report’s findings which were critical of Metro’s seismic studies. Staff also mentioned that the issues raised by Exponent consultants will be fully addressed in the final environmental documents that will soon be available for public review. Ultimately, our Board of Directors will make the final decision regarding the location of the Century City station when they consider certifying the final EIR/EIS for the subway extension. Media Relations staff, however, did make a point that while the Exponent report raised the risk of methane gas, it did not mention that a few years ago, an independent panel of safety experts persuaded Congressman Henry Waxman and Congress to lift the federal funding ban on subway tunneling in the Westside after determining that advances in subway tunneling over the past two decades had made the operation much safer. Finally, staff noted that the Beverly Hills School District is conducting its own seismic study and that it would be helpful if our consultants could access the trenches on the campus of the Beverly Hills High School before they are covered up. 
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